Spending Caps Study Committee

Tuesday, November 20, 2007

J. Verne Smith Auditorium, Greenville Technical College

Greenville, South Carolina

Minutes

I.
Introduction
The third public hearing of the South Carolina Senate Spending Caps Study Committee convened on Tuesday, November 20, 2007, at 6:00 p.m. in the J. Verne Smith Auditorium, Greenville Technical College, Greenville, South Carolina.  Senator Greg Gregory, chair of the Study Committee, was present, along with Senators Robert Ford, Larry Martin, Jim Ritchie, and Kevin Bryant.  Senator Gregory delivered the opening remarks.  Approximately 50 people attended.

II.
Testimony
Public comments were received from 21 speakers including the following:  Otis Rawl with the S.C. Chamber of Commerce, Pat Cunningham, a volunteer with the State Chamber, Margaret Thompson with the Clemson City Council, Bennie Sue West with the Anderson County Taxpayers Association, Jim Irvin with the Abbeville County Taxpayers Association, Jim Bourey with the city of Greenville, Tommie Reece with the Greenville County School District, Sarah Fletcher, a private citizen, Rivers Stilwell, a member of the Alliance for Quality Education, Nell Stuart with the State Improvement Commission, Robert Rhea Nash, a private citizen, Carey J. Horne with the Oconee County Taxpayers Association, Ernie Segars with Laurens County, Robert Croom with the Association of Counties, Dan Harvell with S.C. Citizens Lobby, Jim Coleman with the Laurens County Council, Riley Harvell, a student, Phil Jolley with the Pelham Batesville Fire District, Sonja Caldwell with the Greenville County PTA, Walter Dahlgreen, a businessman, and Jeff Knox, who works with the Greenville County schools.      

Several speakers encouraged the Study Committee to include caps on local government spending (Rawl, Cunningham, Thompson, West, Irvin, Horne, Harvell, Dahlgreen), while many of the speakers urged the Study Committee not to include local governments in spending caps legislation (Bourney, Reece, Stilwell, Stuart, Nash, Segars, Croom, Coleman, Jolley, Caldwell, Knox).   

Ms. Fletcher asked the Study Committee not to enact any spending limits on state or local governments until a complete and comprehensive study of the state tax system had been made.  

III.
Other
Senator Gregory announced that the next public hearing would be held in Columbia in January after the legislative session begins.  A time and place will be announced.  


IV.
Conclusion

The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:30 p.m.  

